
Heather O'Leary
Scarborough

Dear Honorable members of the Committee for Health and Human Services,
    
     I write to you today to share that I support this bill. It is common sense and respectful of 
the scientific method.
     In my research on this topic I have found limited resources, data, and studies on the actual
safety data to support that they are safe and effective.  The CDC declares consistently that 
the vaccines are safe and effective. Yet I have seen more reliable and respect worthy studies 
showing that there are dangers; showing the risk-benefit ratio to be marginal if non existent, 
especially for children; showing natural immunity to be the best defense against recurring 
infection, and most disturbingly, there are 20,000 deaths due to the Covid 19 Vaccinations 
reported to VAERS as of this week, and hundreds of thousands of serious injuries. This is too
great a cost. The responsible  and safest action is to slow down the mass vaccination to 
minimize damage to the population until proper studies can be done.
    The Omicron variant is a much less virulent variant than Delta or Sars -Cov2 and  the risk 
for death and serious injury is minimal at this time. It is true, more people are testing positive 
because it is highly infectious, but is is being compared to the flue and to the yearly colds we 
are all used to at this time. 
      We need to have common sense. Automobiles are dangerous, we get in every day 
knowing there is a small risk of injury or death. Studies are done every year and repeatedly 
on safety so we all know what the risk to benefit ratios are. We deserve the same safety 
studies and objective access to information with the vaccines that we have with other 
products. I need more studies on the actual numbers of people who have died form vaccine 
injury, and those that have been injured. It is under-reported and this should be of great 
concern to all of us. 
          Therefor I support this bill and hope that we can pause and assess risk benefit ratios 
with better data and make sure that we have accounted properly for all of the injuries and 
deaths that have occurred due to vaccination. It is highly disturbing that we are not more 
concerned about those that have died due to vaccination, and those that have been injured. 
More than 20,000 people   are recorded as dead due to the Covid 19 vaccine. They were told 
it was safe and effective. They were told to take it to protect themselves and others. Now they
are dead. This is clearly not a safe and effective product when causing this many deaths, and
hundreds of thousands of serious injuries. 
             It is time to stop and assess the damage. 
             Thank you for considering my opinions. I know this is a hotly debated issue. My 
concern is solely to be on the right of science, to be accurate, and make sure that those who 
have died are not forgotten, and those in the future are protected against the same fate.
            Most Sincerely,
Heather O'Leary
Scarborough, Maine 04074


